
INGLEBY ARNCLIFFE 
PARISH COUNCIL 

INGLEBY ARNCLIFFE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING. 
Held 26th February. 2014 

INGLEBY CROSS VILLAGE HALL. 7 30. PM. 
MINUTES. 

1. Apologies for Absence 
Amanda Madden. HDC Rural Housing Enabling Officer. P.C. Lindsay Kyle. 
Members Present. 
Mrs J Temple. 
Mrs H Warhurst. 
Mrs L Jensen. 
Mr M Wigin. 
Mr L Sutton-Haigh. 

In Attendance 
Mr T Roy. (Neighbourhood Watch Co- Coordinator). Mrs M Ryder. (D & S Times). 
County Councillor Mr B Griffiths. Venetia Lady Bell. Mr G Hunter. Several Villagers. 
District Councillor Mr D Hugill. 

2. Minutes of last Meeting 
These were Accepted as a True and Accurate record. 
Proposed by Mrs L Jensen, Seconded by Mr M Wigin. 
The chair then signed the minutes. 
3. Opportunity for Public to Speak 
Police Report. 

Before 14/02/14 copper cable was stolen from Ingleby Cross. 
23/02/14 Boxes of eggs were stolen from outside a property in Ingleby Arncliffe, 
details of the vehicle were obtained by witnesses. The occupants have been dealt 
with by way of a community service order. A new recruiting campaign has started; 
increasing the number of volunteers is part of the Police and Crime plan. If you 
know anyone who may be interested please ask them to look at the NYP website 
www.northyorkshire.police.uk/volunteers. 

4. Matters Arising from Last Months Meeting. 
4.1. New Parish Councillor. 
Mr L Sutton- Haigh was welcomed to fill the vacancy on the parish council. 
4.2. Winter Gritting. 
Mrs Warhurst reported that we had been awarded a grant of £250 from Rural 

Action Yorkshire to help with Winter Preparations. 
Mr Henderson has now purchased and stored the grit and has sent a bill to the 

Parish council. 
4.3. Grass Cutting Tender. 
Mr Wigin is waiting for three quotations. This will be discussed at the next meeting. 
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4.4. Affordable Housing. 
Mr Hugill is waiting to hear from Mr G Chapman about one of the possible sites. 
Amanda is waiting for responses from landowners. A general discussion was held 
this evening with those villagers present, about the need for some Affordable 
Housing and the benefits of drawing up a Neighbourhood Plan to promote a mixed 
housing development which might include affordable houses. A question was asked 
about the rental costs for Affordable Housing. Amanda Madden would be asked to 
give this information. Mr G Hunter offered to invite a representative from another 
Parish Council to come along to a future meeting and tell us more about their 
experience of drawing up a Neighbourhood plan. 

5. Matters Arising this Meeting 
5.1. Stile. 
The stile at the bottom of the footpath leading to the A19 would be visited by 
Andy Brown from NYCC with the intention of fitting a dog latch. Lady Bell and Sir 
John had no objections. A dog latch had been promised in the past on Green Lane 
near Fowgill Farm. We would ask for this to be installed as well. 
5.2. Neighbourhood Watch. 

Some of this was heard under the police report, but Mr Roy did say that fish sellers 
had been round the village as well as double glazing salesmen. A red van was also 
seen in the village, cold calling and thought to be driven by furniture salesmen. 
5.3.Ingleby Arncliffe Website Webmaster. 
Since the death of Mr Paul Gaythorpe we need someone in the village to take over 
this. Mr Heseltine is taking care of it at the moment. But is hoping for a volunteer to 
come forward. 
5.4. HDC. Community Award Nomination. 
Mrs Warhurst is to be interviewed about her nomination of our parish council for a 
Community Award f the enhancement work and improvements that have been 
achieved recently. 

6. Finance 
6.1. Bank Statements. 
Mrs Temple checked the books and then signed them at this meeting. 
Current Account held for IVRA £ 940.24 
Community Instant Reserve Account; £3,327.83. 
In addition the grant cheque from Rural Action Yorkshire is going through clearing 
so the true balance in the Community Reserve Account is £3,577.83. 
6.2. Bills to Pay. 
Mr Henderson submitted a bill for £144.00 for the grit. The parish council voted and 
agreed to pay this bill. 

7. Correspondence. 
This has been circulated. 

8. Any Relevant Planning Applications. 
It has been discovered that there was a planning application being considered by 
HDC, dating back to October 2013, and nearing a decision. It was thought to be 
connected with future wind turbines near Fowgill Farm. The Planning department at 
HDC would be contacted for information and more time to consider the application 
as no paperwork had yet been received by the parish council. 
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